Pigeon post 
Mana Island, October 2012

October saw something of a changing of the guard with a new family appointed to the island in place of Sue, Frank and their children who departed for the wilds of Stephens Island in May.  Ranger Jeff Hall, his partner Alicia and their two boys Finn and Brodie have settled in and are busy finding their feet and adjusting to island life.

Along with this change of resident ranger there has been a lot happening on the island.
Shore plover numbers on the island have increased recently, with many of the birds having returned from Plimmerton on their own since the rat incursion last year.  Their timing couldn’t have been better, as they’ve recently been observed pairing up, sorting out territorial disputes and showing further sign of setting up nests for the breeding season.  So let’s hope they have a better run at it than they did last year.  If you are planning to come ashore in the next few months, you can help by leaving them unmolested and being aware that they could be nesting in the scrub along the edge of the beach landing zone.
It has been a busy couple of months for the Takahe.  Transmitter changes and the banding of juveniles went well, with the new capture pens really proving their worth.  This resulted in far less stress for the catchers and catchees involved.  New transmitter egg-timer technology also allows us to monitor birds less invasively during the breeding season, definitely a win-win situation for all.  

Five eggs were removed and transferred to Burwood Bush rearing unit in Southland to be hatched there.  This is an integral part of the recovery programme.  Two eggs were left under one female as they were very close to hatching and unable to be transferred safely.  These have since hatched and left the nest with Mum and Dad.  The other pairs that have had their first clutch of eggs removed are expected to re nest again in the next couple of weeks, further boosting the population.
The weed control season is upon us again.  Two temporary staff have joined the island team for the next 3 months to set about scouring the island for all things weedy.

Friends Of Mana Island (FOMI) and a group from Ngati Toa school are due out later in the month to reinstate the concrete Gannet colony on the North-eastern cliffs.  This site is has been selected as it’s more exposed to all prevailing winds.

That about wraps it up for this month; bring on the long sunny days and a little less wind. 
